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NOTICE OF MOTION FOR FULL COUNCIL 
  

UNDER PARAGRAPH 11.1 OF THE COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULES 
 

The following Motion to be submitted to Full Council on the date indicated below:- 
 

 
We wish to express our concerns that during the recent six weeks school holidays there has been 
contact from a number of families who have been struggling to feed their children since the 
introduction of Universal Credit.   
 
We are concerned that if this is a problem in Whitworth, then there are implications for the whole of 
Rossendale, and a wider impact across the whole of Lancashire.  
 
Given LCC are the Education Authority and will have information with regards to the number of 
children who are receiving free school meals, could we seek their help and advice with regards to 
this matter.  
 
Could the Council also to write to both NALC and Central Government to express its concerns with 
regards to these issues. 
 

 
Date of Council Meeting:- 
 

 
26th September 2018 
 

Notice submitted from 

 
Councillor Alan Neal 
 

 
Date: 3rd September 2018 
 

 
Councillor Tom Aldred 
 

 
Date: 3rd September 2018 

Notice received and validated by the S151 Officer: Phil Seddon 

Comments: No comments 
 

Date: 12th September 2018 

Notice received and validated by the Monitoring Officer: Clare Birtwistle 

Comments: No comments 
 

Date: 10th September 2018 

Notice received on behalf of the Head of the Paid Service and entered in the book open to Public 
Inspection 

Received by: Stuart Sugarman 
 

Date:  3rd September 2018 

 


